City of Fairfax
Commission on the Arts
Meeting:  April 16, 2024, Sherwood Center

Members Present:
Melissa Grow – Chair
Padma Surapureddi – Vice Chair
Brian Howell – Treasurer
Ginny Cate
Sharon Chang
Caroline Crocker
Patricia Gallagher
Michele Greet
Susan Morris
Yolanda Ortiz
Nicholas Prosini
Kelsey Sandoval 

Members Absent:
Ruth Bandler – Secretary

Staff:

Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts, Manager

Guests:
Catherine Read – City of Fairfax Mayor 

Visitors:
None

Commission Monthly Meeting –
Melissa Grow called the Commission on the Arts (CoA) Meeting to order at 7:03 PM.

Approval of Minutes for March 19 – Pat Gallagher for Ruth Bandler, Secretary. 
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.

New Business – Melissa Grow, Chair

Mayor Read Visit – Melissa announced that Mayor Read would be joining the meeting.  [Note:  Mayor Read addressed the Commission following the Awards Reception discussion.]    


Awards Reception – Susan Morris
Susan reviewed the status of plans for the Awards Reception following the Bonita Lestina Old Town Hall Performance Series (OTHPS) concert this Friday, April 19.  She said all arrangements, such as catering, set up and break down, the award certificates, gift cards, and volunteers, have been finalized.  She invited all CoA members to attend. 

Mayor Read Visit –Venue Issues 
Mayor Read thanked Commissioners for their efforts on behalf of promoting the arts in the City.  She briefly discussed her arts background, which includes community theater in the Roanoke area, and noted how the late John Mason had spearheaded the Spotlight on the Arts organization to promote the Central Fairfax area as an arts location.  She noted that venue issues occur in the City both in terms of availability of appropriate venues and venue capacity.  She noted Ox Hill’s current effort to build a private arts venue in the City, and said she supports that undertaking, but emphasized that the City Council supported a feasibility study to explore matters related to a dedicated Cultural Arts venue for City-sponsored events.  She said she believes this is needed in addition to any private facility because the focus of the private facility is expected to be on regional or national touring artists or groups, not local arts programming.  In response to a question from Melissa about initiating an advance ticketing process for Commission events, Mayor Read said she thought this was an appropriate response to demand, especially for concerts held in the more intimate setting of Old Town Hall.  With respect to venues for next year when Old Town Hall is not available due to renovations, she said it is her understanding that Earp’s Ordinary has a room that may be available on weekday nights.  Mayor Read encouraged the Commission to continue its work on behalf of the community, despite the challenges posed by limited venues and capacity constraints and pledged that she would use her position to advocate for the arts.                  
 
Treasurer’s Report – Brian Howell (included in the read-ahead packet)
Brian said fiscal year actual expenses and income are aligned with budgeted amounts and that bank balances remain strong.   Melissa inquired about an apparent discrepancy associated with line items for Grants.  In a related inquiry, Megan DuBois raised a question about the payment to the chocolatier for the concert held in connection with the City’s Chocolate Lovers Festival.  She also noted that the OTHPS line item does not include the concert traditionally held during the Chocolate Lovers Festival and may not include the payment to the chocolatier.  The ensuing discussion led to a consensus that the OTHPS concert held during or around the time of the annual Chocolate Lovers Festival should be included in the OTHPS line item, notwithstanding past budget treatment of this concert, and that the payment to the chocolatier also should be included in this line item, if it currently is not.  Brian said he would review and revise affected line items accordingly.  Brian also asked when next year’s budget needs to be presented.  Megan said it is preferable for a draft budget to be presented at the May meeting, but said finalization can occur at a later meeting.  Melissa asked members, especially Committee chairs, to review programs and expenses and provide Brian with estimated budget needs prior to the May meeting.  
– Action:  Brian will review and revise the budget presentation to reflect unified treatment for all the OTHPS expenses discussed at tonight’s meeting.
– Action:   Committee chairs with programs that will require outlays and other members are to provide Brian with estimated budget needs for the next fiscal year in time to allow him to incorporate them in a new budget.       



Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Megan DuBois (included in the read-ahead packet along with a Spotlight on the Arts presentation)
Megan reviewed a PowerPoint presentation on Fairfax Spotlight on the Arts, which covered matters such as the history of the organization, leadership, City support, this year’s theme, and this year’s change from a 3-week event to a 4-day event.  She noted that the number of events will remain the same.  She also discussed how winners of the Capital One Hall Art Contest will be chosen.
Megan discussed aspects of the 4th of July Parade Judging, the reception for new City Manager Laszlo A. Palko, and the Election Sticker Contest as these matters pertain to Commission members.
Megan referred Commission members to a handout on May Bike Month Events.  She noted that the handout includes information on a new event (Fairfax Art Bike Ride on May 4 from 10 am to 12 pm) which entails a tour of art-related landmarks in the City.    
· Action:  Members who wish to vote in the Election Sticker Contest are to do so by the April 26 deadline via the link Megan will provide in an email.     
– Action:  Members who are interested in judging floats in the 4th of July Parade and who have not already informed Megan of their interest are to let her know of their interest. 

Committee Reports 

Arts Awards – Susan Morris (included in the read-ahead packet)    
– Susan said all pending matters had been discussed earlier in the meeting. 

ArtScreen – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
– Pat summarized the report.  
– Action:  Members who have not already provided suggestions for next season’s ArtScreen films are encouraged to submit suggestions to Pat, Ruth or Nicholas.     

City of Fairfax Band Association (CFBA) – Melissa Grow for Ruth Bandler (included in the read-ahead packet) 
– Melissa noted that Ruth’s report states that the CFBA offers complimentary tickets to CoA members.     

Grants – Pat Gallagher 
– Pat said the Committee will be meeting soon to address eligibility and other significant matters. 
In response to Susan’s question whether school eligibility will be reviewed, Pat said yes.
  
Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang (included in the read-ahead packet) 
Sharon reviewed the results of the literary contest, noted that compliance with a key eligibility criterion (residence, business location or school attendance in the City) continues to be an issue, and said this year’s winners would be introduced at the reception following the OTHPS contest on April 19, 2024.  She also said she would provide Brian with a list of the monetary awards each winner is to receive to facilitate issuance of checks.  
– Action:  Sharon is to promptly provide Brian with specific amounts due each contest winner.
– Action:  Brian is to ensure checks in the appropriate amounts are available for presentation to the literary contest winners at the upcoming reception. 



Marketing and Public Relations – Yolanda Ortiz 
Yolanda discussed recent Committee activities, including a project featuring Commissioners on the Facebook page.  In connection with this project, Caroline distributed a questionnaire to members listing five interview questions for Commissioners who wish to participate.  Kelsey addressed posting of photos of Commission events.  
– Action:  Members who are interested in participating in the Facebook project are encouraged to contact Yolanda, Caroline or Kelsey.  

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board (PRAB) – Padma Surapureddi (included in the read-ahead packet)
Padma summarized the report.

Performance and Events – Susan Morris 
– Susan said all pending matters had been discussed earlier in the meeting. 

Public Art – Brian Howell  
[bookmark: _GoBack]– Brian said potential participants in the canceled ArtWalk program had been notified.  In response to a question from Nicholas, Brian said he will maintain a list of muralists for future mural possibilities.    

The meeting adjourned at 8:34 pm.
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